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Minutes of the Third WBF Laws Committee Meeting 
Held in Bali, Indonesia on Thursday 26th September 2013 

 
Present:  
Ton Kooijman (in the Chair)  
Laurie Kelso (Secretary)  
Max Bavin  
Maurizio Di Sacco  
Al Levy  
Jeff Polisner  
John Wignall 
Adam Wildavsky 
 
Apologies:  
Grattan Endicott  
Chip Martel  
William Schoder 
 
Guests:  
Tadayoshi Nakatani, Herman De Wael  
 
The meeting was called to order at 10.15am 
 
1.  The Chairman raised the issue of the WBFLC’s corporate memory and discussed what steps might 
be appropriate in order to provide for its preservation.  Mr Wignall offered to liaise with Mr Endicott 
and arrange for material of a historical significance to be copied and lodged for safekeeping with the 
new Secretary. 
 
2.  The committee then resumed their discussions regarding the decennial review of the Laws of 
Duplicate Bridge.  
 
3.  At 1.45pm the Chairman closed the meeting and thanked all those who had attended for their 
contributions.   
 
The Secretary commented that the committee had now considered most of the submitted material 
proposing a change in the effect of the Law.  The items addressed however represented only about 
8% of the total number of submissions received, the balance being material that targeted 
improvements in wording and/or layout while still retaining the current meaning.  
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